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MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

DATE HELD: Thursday 8 October 2020 
TIME:   6.00 pm via Zoom  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears(JW - Chair), Lorraine Birkett(LB), Jimmy Gill(JG), Marilyn Irving(MI), Violet Rooke(VR) and Irene Teasdale(IT)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Kelly Coates – Projects4Change 

Debbie Playford – Resident

Juna Sathian - Resident

This meeting of Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council was held via Zoom due to the ongoing Coronavirus(COVID19) pandemic.  Advice and guidance has been issued from the National Association of Local Councils(NALC) following changes regarding the holding of meetings electronically.

Prior to the commencement of the meeting the Chair shared the news that Ron Clarke had made the difficult decision to retire from his role as Community Councillor for Blakelaw.  The Community Council thanked Ron for the many years he has spent helping residents through his work with the Community Council.
90/20.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were received from Community Councillor Ann Keenan and Ron Clarke.
91/20.  Declaration of Interests
· Marilyn Irving – 165 Estate TARA and Fostering under Newcastle 

· Irene Teasdale – 165 Estate TARA and Mrs T’s Café 
· Violet Rooke – Governor at Thomas Walling Primary School and NEAS

92/20. Projects4Change Update  
Kelly Coates attended to provide an update on the work Projects4Change work that the Community Council had funded at their previous meeting.  Kelly confirmed that they commenced their outreach programme the previous Monday.  The team consists of 3 people Stuart, Elisha and Kelly.  The team had been aware of 30 plus youths in and around the park area however by 7pm they had all disappeared and the team were unable to locate them.  There had been a small number of youths that had made contact.

Kelly confirmed that they had a number of events coming up including some tapestry work, a wild day out adventure, a Halloween treasure hunt sponsored by Mrs T’s Café and they continued to undertake work on the allotment.

It was confirmed that details of the sessions had been placed in the newsletter.  A resident asked how they were able to get a copy of the newsletter.  It was confirmed that the newsletter should have been delivered to the new City Edge estate.  The Clerk confirmed that she would ensure our distributor was aware that they needed to distribute to the City Edge estate.
93/20. Minutes of the Previous Meeting/Matters Arising 

The minutes of the meeting held on the 10 September 2020 were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.

The Clerk confirmed that Stanley Travel were to reimburse the fees for our cancelled community bus trip by the end of the week.

The Clerk also confirmed that grant applications had been sent to the Blakelaw Flats TARA and the Nursery.

94/20. Grant Applications 

There were no applications for grant funding.

95/20. Police Update
The Police were not in attendance however Michael the area PCSO had attended the Blakelaw Centre a few times.
VR confirmed that she had attended a recent NACL meeting where the Police and Crime Commissioner had spoken and encouraged everyone to read through her Plan and complete the questionnaire.

96/20. Blakelaw Ward Councillor Update
Linda Hobson(LH) sent her apologies.

97/20. Chairs Update
The Chair provided an update on behalf of Engie.  He also confirmed that the Community Council had been dealing with a large number of parking related complaints around Roundhill Avenue and the school.  Many complaints were around residents not being able to park near their own homes or get off their drives and out of streets for parent blocking them in and tradesmen parking inconsiderately.  There had been a number of near misses.
VR commented that during her work as a school governor she had been made aware of a piece of that schools were doing around how people had felt returning back to school.

IT confirmed that had felt that parking around Hilton School had been a lot better than it used to be.

A resident confirmed that she had twins who attended Hilton and she had felt t hat whilst parking hadn’t been well organised at the beginning of the September term things had been a lot better of late.

In relation to the current COVID19 pandemic, JW commented that the increased restrictions would be worrying for everyone and it was anticipated that further restrictions would be on there way should these measures not work and cases increased.  

The Community Council were reminded that it was Mental Health Day on Saturday and Karen Ferry had kindly sent over a very informative poster.  Community Councillors were asked to display and share this information where possible.
Blakelaw Flats TARA requested copies to enable them to be displayed in their buildings.  The Chair will organise this and drop them off.

The Chair also updated the Community Council on further free distance learning that MARO Personnel Development had provided to us for residents.  This would be circulated to Community Councillors and placed upon the Facebook page and web page.
98/20. Sub-Groups 

Communications Group – The newsletter had been prepared and was ready to go, this was shared with the meeting.  COVID19 updates had been placed on both the Facebook and web pages.  The Community Council were asked to contribute to those sites by sending over information that they were aware of in the community.
Discussions had taken place regarding holding a Halloween and Christmas competition given that there had been no community trips.  LB thought that this was a great idea.  
VR liked the idea of a pumpkin competition as well as a best dressed house and best dressed.

There was some discussion around what a Christmas competition would look like and it was suggested that we should be giving vouchers for local businesses instead of prepared hampers.  The Clerk asked the Community Council to give this some thought.
Environmental Group – The meeting were updated on the planning for the Blakelaw Park being in it’s final stages.  There was a discussion around placing planters in the area.  The Chair confirmed that there was funding within the budget for 2 projects and this could be one of them.  It was agreed that the planter project should be taken forward.
LB suggested that we bought and decorated Christmas trees for the schools in the area and/or that we provided selection boxes for each of the 2 schools.
A discussion was then held around support we could be giving to residents in particular it was recognised that foodbanks were already being put under significant strain and how the community Council could help.

Employment Group – This group was due to meet later in the year.
99/20. Financial Matters 

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 11 September 2020 – 08 October 2020

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £41,674.15







Total

  
£42,174.15

Less: Payments;
Helen Richardson – October 2020 Salary 


£909.32

HMRC – October 2020





£352.26

Currys – October 2020





£5.00

Blakelaw Club Juniors Football Club – Grant Funding 

£1200.00

Projects4change – Grant Funding 



£2589.12









Total
£5,055.70

Closing balance as at 08 October 2020 (account 2)

£36,618.45

Closing balance as at 08 October 2020 (account 1)
 
£500.00

Members agreed the above payments.

100/20. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 12 November 2020 at 6pm via Zoom.
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